The Charter School

            

Changing schools: a pledge to children and parents
	For children…

	Before you change school:

	We will all do whatever we can to help you feel confident and excited about moving to secondary school.
	I can expect that:

· My school will help me feel excited and look forward to moving to secondary school, e.g. by arranging school visits and coming to visit us in our school 
	You can expect that The Charter School will:

· Make you feel welcome 
· Visit and work with feeder schools 
· Offer conferences for boys and girls 
· Offer an individual meeting to each family 
· Run an induction day for the whole cohort 


	We will give you information about the schools you could go to and you will be able to visit them and see what they are like for yourself.
	· My parents and teachers consult me about the school I will move to and why e.g. sharing prospectuses and taking me with them when visiting schools 
	· Invite you to an Open Day where you will find out more about TCS, meet staff, look around the school and be able to ask questions 

	Your primary school will send your new teachers an assessment of what you are good at and how you can improve your work.
	· My teacher will do a good job of informing my secondary teachers about me, e.g. sharing my best independent work and what I enjoy 
· I know what I am good at and have targets for the areas I need to improve 
· My secondary school will support me in making the most of my transition e.g. give me a chance to meet my teachers, arrange for a mentor/buddy, organise taster lessons, which show me that I will have different teachers and classrooms. 

	· Give your child a portfolio and encourage him/her to carefully select work they are proud of to bring to TCS 
· Share strengths and areas for development at the family interview 
· Offer each pupil a clear transition programme 
· Visit you in your primary school 


	When you change school:

	The teachers in your secondary school will help you settle in and make the most of the move.
	I can expect that:

On entering secondary school I can expect that it will be different to primary school

· My teachers are looking forward to teaching me and have high expectations of what I know and can do 
· My Personal Tutor will work closely with my family 

	The Charter School will

· Provide exciting lessons  with clear targets 

· Share the information we have about you with TCS teachers and in particular with your Director of Learning, Year Leader and Personal Tutor 
· Ensure that Personal Tutors will introduce themselves to your family within the first 2 weeks of term 


	They will have high expectations of what you can do, having found out from my primary school the levels you have reached, what you are good at and how you can improve your work.
	· My teachers have found out from my primary school the NC levels I have reached, what I am good at and what I need to build on e.g. what I enjoy,  know what I have covered in each of the national curriculum subjects 


	· Ensure that SATs and CATs data is available to all staff to help them plan lessons and set targets for you 
· Have some understanding of your year 6 curriculum 

	They will do their best to make sure that lessons are interesting and that you know what you are expected to learn and how well you are doing.
	· Teachers at my new school know what I am being taught in different subjects, help me make connections between my lessons and encourage me to apply what I have learned before to work I do in my new school 
	· Liaise with teachers at your primary school 
· Ensure you understand your targets 
· Regularly review your progress 

	They will know what you are being taught in all your subjects, encourage you to connect what you learn in different lessons and give you extra help where you need it.
	· My teachers set me challenging curricular targets, discuss them with me and help me to achieve them, e.g. teachers’ marking gives me useful feedback that helps me know what I need to do next 
	· Set you targets and review these for each subject every module (approximately every 7 weeks) 
· Use AFL as a tool to support your understanding of your targets and progress 

	Your secondary teachers will keep in touch with your parents so that they know how you are doing and what more they can do to help you.  They will also keep in touch with your primary school teachers so that they are up to date with how you are doing.
	· My teachers will give me time to practise and apply what I have learned in my work and give me extra help where I need it so that I can keep up with pupils of my age; 
· Lessons are interesting and enjoyable and teachers help me learn by motivating me in a variety of ways, e.g. opportunities to work with the whole class, discuss in a small group and work on my own, explaining when I do not understand, demonstrating and showing me good examples of work, praising and encouraging me to do my best 
	· Complete an interim assessment every module 
· Meet your family at Academic Days and Parents Evenings 
· Offer a variety of AFL sessions 
· Vary teaching styles to support learning 

	You will have a chance to say what you think about your experience of changing schools so that we can improve what happens in future.
	· In Year 8 I can expect that my experience of transfer has been listened to and is informing future practice 
· I shall have the opportunity to mentor new Year 7 pupils and work with them to support their transition 
	· Ask you to fill in a Transition Questionnaire during Year 7 
· Involve you in working with the new Year 7 cohort 



	For parents…

	Before your child transfers to secondary school you can expect that:



	The local authority will provide information about all the schools in the area and how to apply for a place in them
	On my child entering secondary school I can expect that:

· The local authority will give me information about all the schools in the area and information about the application process e.g 
the primary school will ensure they pass quality information on my child to the secondary school so that they know how to plan best to teach my child, e.g. achievements, targets, talents, ways of learning, social and emotional needs.
	The Charter School will

· Provide a prospectus 

	All the local authority’s schools will comply with the code on admissions and  will have an agreed and active policy on transition from primary to secondary school
	· The primary school will offer families support with following the code for admissions 
	· Liaise with your Primary School 

· Offer an individual meeting time for each family 

	Staff in primary and secondary schools will work together to advise you on how to make sure your child has a good start to secondary schooling 


	· The secondary school will keep in touch with me about arrangements and preparations for starting school, e.g. induction days, uniform and equipment, curriculum areas and ways I can support my child’s learning at home 
	· Offer a full and gradual programme to support transition 

	Teachers in the primary school will pass on useful information about your child’s work to secondary school teachers so that they know how best to plan to teach and support your child
	· The primary and secondary schools will work together to advise me on how to best support my child have an energetic start to secondary schooling, e.g. we communicate the same optimism about the transition. 

	· Remain in contact with parents/carers and children from the moment they sign the Home/School Contract 

	The secondary school will keep in touch with you about arrangements for starting at the school, such as induction days, uniform and equipment, the way subjects are taught and how you can help with learning at home
	
	· In addition to the ‘face to face’ contact communicate all necessary information in writing 

	
	
	
	


	When your child goes to secondary school you can expect that:

	Teachers will make good use of information from the primary school so that they know what your child has covered and what his/her strengths and weaknesses are.
	On my child entering secondary school I can expect that:

· Teachers are looking forward to teaching my child and will set high expectations of what s/he knows and can do 
	At The Charter School we will

· Ensure that your child recognises teachers, is familiar with the building and has a clear idea of TCS expectations 

	They will make sure that the curriculum is right for your child, that lessons are interesting and that extra help and extension work are available if needed.
	· The school has made good use of the information the primary school has sent, what my child is  good at and what s/he needs to build on, e.g. what I enjoy,  know what I have covered in each of the national curriculum subjects, know what I have read and enjoy reading 


	· Set non curricular targets with Personal Tutors which are aimed at developing social skills and  talents for example 

	Teachers will set high expectations for the next steps in your child’s learning and discuss what you could do to help your child achieve them.
	· The school will identify my child’s skills needs and provide extra help and extension work where appropriate 

	· Set targets in each subject area with a clear links to previous achievement using data obtained from the primary feeder 

	The school will keep you informed about and involved in your child’s education, giving you regular feedback about progress and updates about lessons and other activities in the school.
	· Teachers set my child challenging curricular targets, share them with me and help me to help my child achieve them, e.g. teachers give useful and regular feedback at parents’ evening 

	· Meet with you on Academic Days and at Parents Evenings 

	You will be asked about your experience of changing schools so that we can improve what happens in future.
	· The school will ensure the curriculum is appropriately challenging and that lessons are interesting, enjoyable and motivate my child 
· The school informs and involves me in my child’s education, e.g. gives me regular updates about the curriculum so I can use the local library, take my child on visits, record TV programmes 
· The school also Invites me to parent meetings where I can meet other parents and carers, share ideas and have my opinions listened to 
	· Ask your child to comment on their transition, induction and welcome in Personal Tutor Group time and via a questionnaire 
· Gather information about pupils views via the School Council 
· Regularly update all stakeholders via for example the website, newsletters 


